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Reference No.22RSSO17-2526 

 
18 October 2022 
 
 
DIR. LORMELYN E. CLAUDIO, CESO IV 
Regional Director 
Department of Environment and Natural Resources MIMAROPA 
1515 L&S Bldg., Roxas Boulevard, Ermita, Manila 
 

SUBJECT:  Invitation to Participate in the Regional Dissemination Fora of the Results 

of the 2020 Annual Survey of Philippine Business and Industry (ASPBI) and 

2021 Updating of the List of Establishments (ULE) 

  

Dear Dir. Claudio: 
 
We are pleased to invite you or your representative in the Regional Data Dissemination Fora 

of the Results of the 2020 Annual Survey of Philippine Business and Industry (ASPBI) and 

2021 Updating of the List of Establishments (ULE) on 07 November 2022, 8:30 AM to 

5:00PM in Puerto Princesa City, Palawan (exact venue to be announced later), with one (1) 

free accommodation. 

 

The 2020 ASPBI collected and generated information on the levels, structure, performance 

and trends of economic activities of the formal sector of the economy of the country. While, 

2021 ULE provides an updated and reliable sampling frame for the census and surveys of 

establishments and enterprises. 

 

Participants of the forum includes officials/representatives of regional line agencies, 

development programmers of local branch of government agencies, policy makers/planning 

officers of local government units, official/representative of non-government offices, 

researchers, academe, and media/press people, among others. 

 

We look forward to receive your confirmation on or before October 28, 2022 by sending the 

enclosed confirmation slip to this email address: psamimaropa@yahoo.com, 

cc:statisticsr4b@yahoo.com or at telefax number (043) 286 7491. 

 

We are hoping for your favorable response on this invitation. 

 
Very truly yours, 

 

 

 

LENI R. RIOFLORIDO 
Regional Director 
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